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Diary Dates  
 

Friday 31st August - Year 3 Phillip Island Adventure Resort Camp returns  
Friday 31st August -  Year 4 - 6 District Athletics  
Monday 3rd September - Year 4 Hands on Science Incursion  
Thursday 6th September - Year 5 Immigration Museum Excursion  
Wednesday 12th September - Year 2 Extended Day 
Thursday 20th September -  Footy Day Lunch (no normal lunch orders on this day)  
Friday 21st September -  Last day of Term 3 -  2.15pm early dismissal  

PRINCIPALõS COLUMN 
 

If you have visited our school office recently you may have 
noticed two new faces behind the counter. I would like to 
welcome Michelle Johnson and Andrea Dickson to our 
PLPS school community. They are very excited to have 
joined our team and looking forward to engaging with our 
students and parents and assisting with your enquiries. 

Yesterday 93 of our year 3 students left for their camp at 
Phillip Island Adventure Camp in Cowes. This camp 
presents a wonderful opportunity for our year 3 students 
to participate in outdoor education activities focusing on 
their personal development and values education. The 
students will participate in a range of activities including: 
the giant swing, flying fox, camp cooking, archery, nature 
spotto and low ropes. We look forward to them sharing 
their learning and experiences when they return.  

Recently Ms Hardy and Ms Drew have been busy 
organising and training the 65 students from years 4 to 6 
who will be representing PLPS at our District athletics 
carnival being conducted at Casey Fields in Cranbourne. 
The students will be competing tomorrow, Friday August 
31st, weather permitting. 

We wish all the students competing the best of luck in 
each of their events. We hope from this event we will have 
a number of individuals, and possibly teams continue on 
to the Division carnival which is scheduled for later this 
term. We encourage parents to come along to support 
and cheer on our team.  

Thank you to Ms Hardy and Ms Drew for all of their 
organisation, planning and preparation to support our 
athletes on this day. 

We are excited to welcome the first group of our 2019 
Prep students to their òStory Timeó transition session next 
Tuesday 4th September. There are several groups 
operating at this time with all our current Prep teachers 

being involved. The children will come along with their 
parents. The duration of the session is one hour and they 
are designed to familiarise the children with our school 
setting whilst enjoying a story and short activity.  

The second òStory Timeó session is scheduled for Thursday 
13th September. 

This information has been sent to all families with students 
enrolled for Prep 2019. Also contained in this 
correspondence are all the details for the next stage of our 
transition program in November and the early years 
evaluation (EYE). The EYE is scheduled to begin in week 1 
of term 4. 

Thank you to Ms Dickson (Junior School Sub-School 
Leader), with assistance from our office staff and prep 
teaching team for their organisation of the program.  

Thank you very much to the many parents who 
volunteered their time to help at our Fathersõ Day stall 
yesterday and Tuesday afternoon. The students enjoyed 
browsing and making their selections from a wide range 
of gifts. Your assistance is much appreciated. 

On Monday all staff at PLPS were invited to participate in 
the DET School Staff survey. The survey is voluntary, but 
we do encourage all staff to take up the opportunity to 
put forward their thoughts and feedback in regards to the 
operation of our school. The survey includes questions 
about teaching and learning, school culture, instructional 
leadership and school culture. The data from the survey 
will be presented for consideration and conversation at a 
staff briefing when results become available in October. 

 

Kerrie Kingston-Gains 

Assistant Principal 

 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Junior Sub School 

 
Prep F Noah Beaton  For increasing his word recognition when reading texts. Well 

done Noah!  

Prep H Madi Tonso  For completing learning tasks with care and working hard on her 
writing goals. Fantastic effort Madi!  

Prep J Jaxson Chambers  For developing a good understanding of the narrative stages and 
using this knowledge to create a detailed complication to his 
story. Well done Jaxson!  

Prep L Addison Daly  For demonstrating excellent focus and effort in all areas of her 
learning. Well done Addison!  

Prep M Tyler Wrigley  For having a go and working hard on his handwriting. Keep it up 
Tyler!  

Prep O Amalija Marincel  For working hard to improve her writing. Keep up the great work!  

Prep V Ayden Tieni  For putting his creative complication into a sentence when writing 
a shared story. Awesome effort Ayden!  

Grade 1G Kobe Wilson  For making good learning choices and staying focused when 
completing follow up activities. Keep up the great work!!  

Grade 1J 
 

Aariz Alameen  For trying really hard in Reading, Writing and Maths. Keep up the 
great work Aariz!  

Grade 1M Layla Balinsky  For accurately reading oôclock and half past times. Well done 
Layla ! 

Grade 1S Ashar Ahmad  For his consistent effort when completing his homework tasks 
and for trying his best on all of his weekly spelling tests. Keep up 
the fantastic work Ashar Congratulations! 

Grade 1W Jackson Harvey  For displaying greater enthusiasm towards his learning in Math 
this week and for helping his peers to order a set of numbers. 
Fantastic effort Jackson! 

JSS Perf.    Mila Rawson  For making a great puppet in Drama.  Well done Mila!  

JSS Visual 
Arts 

Bekan Feyera  For his outstanding effort following instructions and completing 
his art work successfully. Well done Bekan! 

JSS P.E. Shania Cham  For her enthusiasm and great listening skills during PE this week. 
Well done Shania! 

JSS  ICT Khloe McCracken-
Halloran 

For her excellent problem solving skills when coding a Bee-Bot to 
get to a specific location. Fantastic concentration and focus 
Khloe! 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Middle Sub School 

 
Grade 2D Molly Dobell  For working hard on her fluency throughout reading sessions. 

Awesome job!  

Grade 2H Hunter Hughes  For demonstrating our school values throughout our excursion to 
Healesville Sanctuary.  Well done!  

Grade 2J Brody Payne  For his positive attitude towards his learning, especially when 
writing his information report. Excellent work!  

Grade 2O Tiahna Ross  For her enthusiasm and dedication in going above and beyond to 
write her own book for Book Week. Well done!  

Grade 2R Rylei Saville  For her enthusiastic involvement during our excursion to 
Healesville Sanctuary. Well done!  

Grade 2S Armaan Ghuman  For his enthusiasm at the Healesville Sanctuary excursion and 
always being a positive role model for his peers during learning 
times. Keep it up Armaan!  

Grade 3C Dominic Darcey  For his creatively described narrative story about Super Ninjas. 
Excellent writing Dominic!  

Grade 3J Sophie Foster  For her effort in narrative writing and diligently completing her 
mathematics homework. Great effort Sophie!  

Grade 3JA 
 

Thanmay Shajin  For his excellent work ethic during our Superhero writing unit and 
the great pride in the presentation. Well done Thanmay!  

Grade 3M Thenuki 
Wickramasingha  

For being a friendly and thoughtful member of Year 3 and for 
publishing her narrative story to a high standard. Well done!  

Grade 3OA Kaycee Cullis  For being a friendly and respectful class member. Keep up the 
great work Kaycee!  

MSS Perf.    
Arts 

Hayden Clarke  For his persistence in playing the glockenspiel in Music.  Keep up 
the great effort Hayden!  

MSS Visual 
Arts 

Amber Kane  For consistently displaying the school values during Art. You are 
a wonderful role model and exceptional artist!  

MSS P.E. Katherine Lin  For listening well in PE this week and demonstrating great 
gymnastics skills. Well done Katherine! 

MSS  ICT Sophia Erdem  For her enthusiasm towards our code.org unit in ICT. Fantastic 
effort Sophia!  



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Senior Sub School 

 
Grade 4B Rye Lazaros  For being a supportive and constant contributor in all areas of 

the learning spaces. Keep up the great work Rye!  

Grade 4D Ella Smith  For improving her fractions knowledge. Keep up the hard work 
Ella!  

Grade 4K Lachlan Kain  For his dedication in completing all tasks in all learning areas. 
Keep up the great work!  

Grade 4L Shanley Kuipers  For the impressive vocabulary used in her Blackbeard 
characterisation. Great work Shanley!  

Grade 4S Isla Bortignon  For her focus in Math and helping others with their learning. 
Well done Isla!  

Grade 5G Vanshdeep Singh  For his focus and effort during Math sessions.  Well done 
Vanshdeep! 

Grade 5R Ella Kettyle  For displaying a positive mindset and being responsible for her 
learning.  Great work Ella! 

Grade 5V James Dryden  For improving the consistency in his nightly reading and 
homework tasks. Well done James! 

Grade 5W 
 

Daniel Ahern  For his positive contributions during learning time to ensure he 
gets the best out of himself each session. 

Grade 6E Ryan Taylor  For his contributions and work ethic during Math sessions. Well 
done Ryan!  

Grade 6H Shannon Fernando  For working hard in Math and being helpful around the 
classroom. Great work Shannon!  

Grade 6P Ruby Woods  For displaying initiative and working really hard on developing 
her speech within our persuasive units. Keep up the good work!  

Grade 6S Rhianna Claessons  For the outstanding essay she wrote on the issues of bullying. 
Outstanding work Rhianna! 

SSS Perf.    
Arts 

Kiara Harvey  For always putting in 100% during our rehearsals for Seussical 
Jr.  Well done Kiara!  

SSS Visual 
Arts 

Riley Hastings  For thinking creatively when designing and constructing his 
artwork. Excellent effort and attitude Riley. Keep up the 
awesome work! 

SSS P.E. Ivana Stojcevska  For displaying plenty of resilience and determination during 
numerous games of kickball in PE this week. Great effort Ivana! 

SSS  ICT Jett Peterson  For being responsible for his learning by asking for help and 
staying on task. Keep up the great work! 



Music by  

Stephen Flaherty 

Lyrics by 
Lynn Ahrens 

Book by Lynn Ahrens and Stephen Flaherty 

Co-Conceived by Lynn Ahrens, Stephen Flaherty and Eric Idle 

Based on the works of Dr. Seuss 
 

Licensed exclusively by Music Theatre International (Australasia). 

All performance materials supplied by Hal Leonard Australia. 

Tickets for our senior musical ĊSeussical JRċ are now on sale.  

Order forms were sent home with every child in grade 5 & 6 and put on Flexibuzz.       

If you would like to order tickets, please either send the form back or                    

call/visit the office.  

First round sale is a limit of 4 tickets per family. Please purchase your tickets ASAP to 

avoid disappointment. Second round sale begins Monday 15th of October if there are 

any remaining tickets.  

The performance dates are Tues 23rd - Wed 24th October at Cardinia Cultural Centre  

Adults $12 and Children $9  



6øòăþāøðý 0āôüøôāĂ 
2ôðóøýö #÷ðûûôýöô яэюѕ 

 
 

! āôüøýóôā ăþ ðûû ă÷ô öāðóô    
ѐ - ѓ ĂăĄóôýăĂ Ć÷þ ðāô Ĉôă 
ăþ ɯýøĂ÷ ă÷ô ò÷ðûûôýöôʿ 
ă÷ðă ĈþĄ ýôôó ăþ 

ɯýøĂ÷ ĈþĄā āôðóøýö ðýó 
Ăôýó øý ă÷ô òþüÿûôăôó 

ò÷ðûûôýöô ò÷ôòúûøĂăĂ ăþ ă÷ô 
þɰòô ñĈ ă÷ô ôýó þõ !ĄöĄĂă˅ ���W�K���6�H�S�W�H�P�E�H�U 

Cash Payment Reminder 
 

 
When sending in cash for 

payments please make sure 
you put the money in an 

�H�Q�Y�H�O�R�S�H���Z�L�W�K���\�R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�«�V��
name, grade and what the 
money is for written on the 

front of the envelope. 
Thank you. 

 

A special thank you to 
the PFA for  
organising  

and running the  
�)�D�W�K�H�U�·�V���'�D�\���6�W�D�O�O�� 

this week.  


